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The Honorable Larry Gossett






April 25, 2011
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Gossett:
The enclosed five identical Interlocal Agreements, if approved, will allow the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) to continue providing marine patrol services to the cities of Bellevue, Issaquah, Lake Forest Park, Kirkland, and Redmond.  Council approval of this ordinance will allow the County to continue to receive over $250,000 in revenue for 2011, with additional revenue in future years of the contract.  The new agreement is effective January 1, 2011 and renews annually.
The Marine Unit provides response to 9-1-1 calls, proactive patrolling of city waters, assistance to stranded boaters, enforcement of vessel registration, boating safety education, aids to navigation/buoy repair, and enforcement of all applicable local laws.  The unit’s deputies are specially trained in boat handling, marine law enforcement and education, boat accident investigation, and police scuba diving for rescues and/or evidence recovery—a regional skill asset.

The Sheriff’s Office has provided contract marine service to these five cities for many years, although under contracts with slightly different terms.  In response to concerns expressed by the cities, the Sheriff’s Contracts Unit worked with its customers to create a new, standardized contract with identical terms for all cities.  Other factors for standardizing included:
· The Sheriff’s Office developed a new database and real-time data recording capability to provide enhanced customer information.  This responded to customer requests to have city service information provided more frequently.
· Shoreline footage, a component in cost calculation, was outdated and was updated for each customer.

· Buoy maintenance had not previously been accounted for in workload and cost calculations; the new contract allows for this.

· City of Bellevue cancelled marine services for the Lake Washington portion of its contract, while marine services on Lake Sammamish continue, requiring an update to contract language.

The most substantive of the changes made in this new contract is to use a three-year average in workload counts, rather than the single year, to determine annual costs.  This will provide desired predictability and stability in costs for our customers.  Additionally, Kirkland’s annexation of the Juanita/Kingsgate/Finn Hill (JFK) area adds 20,123 shoreline feet to Kirkland and, therefore, the same loss of shoreline to unincorporated King County.

The effort to update these contracts was the result of significant work by the Sheriff’s Contracts Unit.  Customer outreach, on-site customer visits, option modeling, and upgrades to the data recording methods were undertaken, which fostered a rejuvenated relationship with city partners. 
Revenue changes under this new contract are anticipated to be negligible.  Additionally, customer costs should smooth out over the years with the new three-year average workload model (customer base assumptions status quo).  The 2011 Proposed Cost Book is the first estimate of the cost changes.  Under this most recent cost book, total customer charges increase only slightly.  The increase is primarily due to Kirkland’s annexation of the JFK area.  The cities have been well informed of any proposed cost increases or decreases due to these new contracts.  

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this agreement, please contact Chief Tony Burtt, KCSO Patrol Operations Division, at 206-296-7522.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff

        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff
Captain Michael Pendrak, Contract Services Unit, King County Sheriff’s Office 

    (KCSO)
Chief Tony Burtt, Patrol Operations Division, KCSO
Captain Rob Mendel, Patrol Operations Division, KCSO
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Manager, PSB[image: image1.png]



